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Brookhaven’s Cherry Blossom Festival Draws Thousands
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From The Mayorʼs Desk...

[ J. Max Davis, Mayor - 404.637. 0710 - jmax.davis@brookhavenga.gov]
www.facebook.com/BrookhavenGAGov 

www.youtube.com/user/CityofBrookhavenGA

Dear Neighbors,
I am honored to invite you to celebrate Brookhaven’s one-

year anniversary. We will be having a birthday celebration 

be a fun event for families..
We also will host a formal incorporation commemoration 

at 7 p.m. Tuesday, Dec. 17 on the green at Town Brookhaven 
to honor those who helped found the city. Brookhaven would 

volunteers who dedicated themselves to the formation of our 
great city. I thank each and every one of you who made this 
city possible and will be forever indebted to your service.

17, 2012. Since then, we have had numerous successes and 
milestones, including:
• More than doubling police coverage over prior County levels
• Assuming the maintenance of our parks
•
• Setting our millage rate one half mill below our cap
• Filling and repairing more than 110 potholes
• Completing 485 public works orders
• Repairing our sidewalks
•
• Issuing 1,316 new business licenses
• Issuing over 135 single family building permits
• Creating a $1 million reserve

your share of the tax burden and spends your tax dollars 
wisely. With this in mind, we have recently begun sidewalk 
installations and paving projects in each district this year - 
ahead of schedule. We are also launching our comprehensive 
plan, as well transportation and park plans, to provide a vision 
for the future growth of our beautiful city. Your input is vital 
and necessary, and I urge each of you to help us by contacting 
the city and participating in Brookhaven’s future. Please 
contact us at volunteer@brookhavenga.gov. 

I want to hear from all of you about what you want to see 

potential vision for Brookhaven in my State of the City address 
in January. I would like you to bring your suggestions to this 

in Oglethorpe University’s Lupton Hall. Residents may also 
visit me for “Mondays with the Mayor.” To schedule a meeting 
please contact the city clerk at 404-637-0464.

I wish you a safe Christmas and holiday season, and a very 
Happy Birthday to Brookhaven!

Sincerely,
Mayor J. Max Davis
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We want to hear from you!

The City of Brookhaven’s inaugural Cherry Blossom Festival 
drew more than 10,000 guests to Blackburn Park during the 
March 27-29 event. 

“It was great to see thousands of people of all ages from 
across Georgia enjoying the activities, from the music, to the 
children’s area to the pet activities,” said Council Member 
Rebecca Chase Williams, who first presented the idea for the 
festival. “The stunt dog show was a crowd favorite and the 
150 people and dogs in the pet parade had so much fun. Peo-
ple have told me how much they enjoyed this family-friendly 
event and that the cherry blossoms were beautiful!” 

About 225 cherry trees were planted last year in six of the 
city’s parks and at the entrance to City Hall on Peachtree 
Road. The cherry tree, a symbol of peace and good will, was 
adopted in April 2014 as the City of Brookhaven’s official 
tree. The event kicked off March 27 with live musical perfor-
mances, including the Brookhaven-based band Housebro-
ken. The fun continued throughout the weekend with more 
music, including performances by music legends The Coast-
ers and The Drifters, along with a 5K/1K run and walk and 
more stunt dogs.  

The final day’s events featured a pet parade and a 1K stroll 
through Blackburn Park, an arts and crafts market and a fun-
filled children’s village with Brookhaven’s own Mr. Greg’s 
Musical Madness. Food trucks, including Brookhaven-based 
Brook Lynn’s Own Sticks and Cones were also part of the fes-
tival. 

Mayor J. Max Davis was pleased with the festival’s success 
and the turnout. “One of the main purposes of the festi-
val was to build community and provide opportunities for 
Brookhaven businesses,” he said. “I am proud that people 
from all parts of the city came together to enjoy themselves 
at one of their city parks.” 

Hotel-Motel Tax at Work
The Cherry Blossom Festival and the 225 cherry trees 
planted for the event were funded by sponsorships 
and hotel-motel taxes generated by Brookhaven hotels. 
Brookhaven has one of the lowest hotel-motel tax rates 
in the metro area at 5 percent. State law requires local 
governments to use 40 percent of hotel-motel taxes to 
promote and attract tourism. This restricted revenue 
is not part of the city’s general fund. Events like the 
Brookhaven Cherry Blossom festival qualify for this 
funding. We thank our hotels for helping make Cherry 
Blossom and future festivals in Brookhaven possible.

Brookhaven Police K9 
Grizz Finds Lost Jewelry 
During Festival

Brookhaven Police Department K9 
Grizz and his handler Officer John 
Ritch recently found a lost piece 
of jewelry, which was a family 
heirloom.. The incident took place 
during the City of Brookhaven’s In-
augural Cherry Blossom Festival at 
Blackburn Park. 

While Officer Ritch and K9 Grizz were working off-duty 
overnight security for the Cherry Blossom Festival, they 
were approached by a visitor who asked for assistance to 
locate her missing silver bracelet.  Officer Ritch suggested 
that Grizz could track down articles with human scent on 
them. 

After a few minutes, Grizz alerted that he had located such 
an item. Officer Ritch then picked up the object, a silver 
bracelet, and showed it to the visitor, who confirmed it was 
her beloved bracelet that had been in her family for genera-

tions. The visitor became overjoyed 
with tears and thanked Officer 

Ritch and K9 Grizz for their help. 

A K9 dog’s sense of smell 
is at least 10,000 times 

more acute than hu-
mans. K9 Officers can 
search an area four 
times faster than 
human beings can, 
and with much high-
er accuracy. K9 dogs 
identify objects first 
by scent, followed by 
voice, and then by sil-
houette. Once police 
dogs find an object, 

they alert their handler 
in different ways. Dogs 

must first have basic obe-
dience training. All com-
mands must be followed 
without hesitation so of-
ficers can ensure that a 
dog will never lose con-
trol and hurt someone.
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Residents and visitors to Brookhaven are seeing a lot 
of activity in the city limits this summer. Following years 
of planning, the City is rapidly moving forward with 
projects this year.

In early June the first loads of asphalt were delivered 
to Woodsdale Road, which kicked off a record-breaking 
paving project the City is undertaking this year.

In April, the Brookhaven City Council approved a 
$4.72 million contract for road paving, the most ag-
gressive in City history.  Since Brookhaven’s inception, 
18.8 percent of the City’s 120 miles of roads have been 
repaved.  With an additional 10.7 miles of resurfacing, 
rehabilitation or reconstruc-
tion planned in 2017, nearly 
28 percent of Brookhaven’s 
City roads will be less than 4 
years old.

“Maintaining our road 
infrastructure, after many 
years of neglect, is a crucial 
factor for the long-term 
success of Brookhaven, 
said City Manager Chris-
tian Sigman. “It’s a quality 
of life issue for our residents, it’s a public safety issue for 

first responders, and it’s an economic 
development issue for our business 
community.”

Pedestrians should note that 
Brookhaven recently completed 800 

feet of new sidewalk on East Roxboro Road from North 
Druid Hill Road to Roxboro Road. More sidewalk work is 
underway at Woodrow Way, Dresden Drive and Coo-
sawattee Drive.

It wouldn’t be summer without taking a look at our 
parks. The pools feature new shade structures and water 
features, and after completing individual master plans 
for nearly all our city parks last year, residents can expect 
to see progress on the new Skyland Park, Georgian Hills 
Park and Murphey Candler open space in the near future.

“This is an exciting time for parks in Brookhaven,” said 
Parks & Recreation Director Brian Borden. “Our parks 
are getting better every year, and it’s all for our residents, 
and a result of their input.”

Paving, Parks & Progress

The new water spray 

feature at Murphey 

Candler

Above, Deputy Public Works Director An-
drew Thompson, Assistant City Manager 
Steve Chapman, City Manager Christian 
Sigman, Mayor John Ernst and Public 
Works Director Hari Karikaran at this 
year’s paving kick-off.

District 4 Councilmember 
Joe Gebbia at the completed 
sidewalk on East Roxboro Road.
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From the Desk of the Mayor

Happy summer, Brookhaven!
I hope that you and your family are off 

to a fun and relaxing summer season. 
The City of Brookhaven is certainly not 
on summer break. We’re putting our 
hard hats on and shovels in the ground 
to complete multiple projects in all our 
service areas. 

The City of Brookhaven is delivering 
on the promises of better parks, paving, 
police and watershed. 

You’ll see notices all summer about up-
coming City paving projects on neighbor-
hood streets and major roadways. City Council recently 
approved the largest paving project in Brookhaven’s 
history. This record-setting amount of work will be a 
return on investment for taxpayers - better roads lead 
to less wear-and-tear on your car, improve your quality 
of life and help bring economic development to the 
community.

We are also rolling up our sleeves on critical water-

shed issues. Right now, on Osborne Road 
crews are working on the first phase of a 
major drainage improvement project that 
will mitigate flooding in the area.

It wouldn’t be fitting without talking 
about the improvements and enhance-
ments at our parks to help you cool off 
during the summer sizzle.

We have great new shade structures 
at the Murphey Candler and Briarwood 
pools, and a cool new waterfall feature at  

    Murphey Candler.  This summer you 
will also see construction start on the new 

Skyland Park, a walking track and half-court basketball 
court in Georgian Hills, and the new open space area in 
Murphey Candler.

As a City, we made a pledge to our residents to not 
only enhance our current parks but to add greenspace 
acreage. I’m proud that we were able to move ahead 
on the Peachtree Creek Greenway that will ultimately 
connect us to PATH 400 and the Atlanta Beltline. 

We also purchased the 33 acres of greenspace near 
the PDK airport.  This is an exciting milestone for our 
residents who have worked tirelessly for years to pre-
serve this green and vibrant environment. I know I’m 
looking forward to exploring this greenspace with my 
sons when it opens this fall.

In Brookhaven, we pride ourselves on bringing 
high-quality services and projects to you in an effi-
cient manner, and we want to hear how you think we 
are doing. Don’t hesitate to contact me at John.Ernst@
BrookhavenGa.gov or 404-637-0710.

Sincerely, 

John Ernst

John Ernst, Mayor
john.ernst@brookhavenga.gov

Hard hats on, shovels in the ground
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City Council

City Vision and Mission
The following are vision and mission statements 
crafted and adopted by the Mayor and Council 
during their council retreat in 2015.

Vision
Brookhaven will be nationally recognized as a 
beautiful community where multiple generations can 
live in safety, flourish in business and succeed in a 
historic, sustainable environment with exceptional 
education and transportation options.

Mission
In support of the Brookhaven vision the City govern-
ment shall: encourage and maintain a beautiful com-
munity, meet public safety needs, develop an envi-
ronment for business success, promote sustainable 
projects and activities, identify and preserve historic 
and neighborhood resources, facilitate educational 
opportunities, and improve transportation condi-
tions, connectivity, and options while listening to 
and communicating with the public.

The Brookhaven City Council generally 
meets the second and fourth Tuesday of 

each month at 3:30 and 7 p.m. 
at 4362 Peachtree Road. 

Visit www.brookhavenga.gov for 
schedule changes.

City meetings are streamed online and 
archived at www.brookhavenga.gov. Go 
to the “City Government” tab near the 

top of the homepage and click on 
“Meetings & Agendas.”

Linley Jones
District 1
linley.jones@brookhavenga.gov

John Park
District 2

john.park@brookhavenga.gov

Bates Mattison
District 3
bates.mattison@brookhavenga.gov

Joe Gebbia
District 4

joe.gebbia@brookhavenga.gov



4 • Brookhaven City News • Summer 2017

City News
City launches web page 

for open records requests
The public now has an easier way to request open 

records from Brookhaven. The Brookhaven City 
Clerk’s office has launched a “JustFOIA” portal, 
allowing users to fill out automated forms online.

The new web portal and software will track re-
quests as they progress, users will receive an email 
confirmation and notifications, and will be able to 
check the status of requests online. While the usual 
fees for open records will still apply, there will be no 
additional fee for the online service. 

For more information on obtaining open records 
from the City of Brookhaven, visit http://www.
brookhavenga.gov/city-departments/city-clerk/
open-records.

Brookhaven Parks Director receives Patriot Award 

From left: Mayor John Ernst, Councilmember John Park, Councilmember 
Linley Jones, Brian Borden, Taylor Davis, Councilmember Joe Gebbia and 
Councilmember Bates Mattison.

Brookaven Parks and Recreation Direc-
tor Brian Borden was recently awarded the 
“Patriot Award Certificate of Appreciation” 
from the Office of the United States Secretary 
of Defense. 

The Patriot Award is bestowed upon em-
ployers and supervisors who have exhibited 
exemplary support and accommodation to 
employees serving in our country’s National 
Guard and Reserve units. 

Borden was nominated by Petty Officer 
Third Class Taylor Davis, the Parks and Rec-
reation Department’s athletics coordinator; 
who says that Brian’s continued support of 
his military commitments over the past 15 
months has been invaluable.  “His continued 
support of myself, and my family, over the 
past year truly demonstrates the integrity and 
values he conveys each day.”

The Customer 
is #1

With a renewed commitment to providing residents 
and businesses with excellent services, all City of 
Brookhaven employees recently underwent 
mandatory and interactive customer service 
training. Topics covered included the importance 
of customer service, improving communications 
skills, always being prepared to serve, expressing 
empathy and improving work skills and knowledge.

Curbing 101
Curbing is required on all streets and must be furnished and 

installed by the applicant unless grassed swales are used for water 
quality control and approved by the public works department. 

The minimum classes and types of curbing permitted are: 
1. Granite curbing, class D or better. 
2. Other as approved by the public works director. 
In addition to permit requirements, no person shall remove, 

damage, haul away or cause misalignment of any granite curbing 
on public streets, including radius curb and catch basin stones, for 
any reason without first receiving written permission from the City. 
Granite curbing on public streets are city property. 

Upon conviction in municipal court, any person who violates the 
City’s curb code can be fined up to $500 per linear foot. Each linear 
foot will be considered a separate offense. 

For more information on curb requirements, call Community 
Development at 404-637-0500.



“Every house has a story.” That’s the 
premise behind The Storied Houses of 
Historic Brookhaven, a historical ac-
count of the early homes of the Historic 
Brookhaven neighborhood by Brookha-
ven resident and architect Richard J. 
Diedrich.

Concerned with the loss of some 
original homes, some of the residents of 
the neighborhood, designated a Na-
tional Historic District in the mid-80s, 
formed a committee to raise money 
to produce the book through advance 
book sales and sponsorships from local 
businesses and the community. 

Diedrich spent the past three years 
researching the remaining original 
homes, walking the neighborhood to 
take pictures of the homes and paint-
ing watercolors depicting some of the 
facades. The book also includes current 
and vintage photographs of the homes, 
the Capital City Club and nearby 
Peachtree Road, Brookhaven’s early 
business district.

For more information or to order a 
book, visit www.brookhavenlibretto.
com.

Got neighborhood news to share? 
Email news@brookhavenga.gov.
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City News

Brookhaven PD earns Positive Policing Award 
The Brookhaven Police Department recently received the ASIS 

International “Positive Policing Award” from the Greater Atlanta 
ASIS Chapter. ASIS International is a profes-
sional security organization dedicated to pro-
moting leadership throughout the profession.

The award was given to the department in 
response to the dedication exhibited by their 
officers to the Brookhaven community. Pro-
grams such as Shop with a Badge, Coffee with 
a Cop, and the Hispanic Citizen’s Police Acade-
my highlight the department’s commitment to 
community outreach and public engagement.

Officer Carlos Nino accepted the award from 
ASIS International on behalf of the Brookhaven 
Police Department, saying “I appreciate the fact that all of the de-
partment’s efforts with the community were recognized today. Now 
more than ever, it’s important for us as a local authority to bridge 
the gap to the community.”

Brookhaven Police Chief Gary Yandura (far left) and Officer Carlos Nino (center 
left) receive the Positive Policing Award from John Garrigan (center right) and 
Jeremiah Frazier (far right) of the ASIS Greater Atlanta Chapter.

Police force 
grows

Brookhaven Police Chief 
Gary Yandura (left) swears 
in new officers Jessica Sei-
gel and Vladimir Byk. They 
join this year’s new hires 
Isaih Bell, Christian 
Sobadjian and Trenton 
Nielsen.

Book highlights 
Historic Brookhaven
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Around Town

Pooches and their people enjoyed 
vendors, treats and an agility show by 
Dynamo Dogs at this year’s Bark in the 
Park at Brookhaven Park.

City of Brookhaven and Chamber of Commerce officials cel-
ebrated the merging of two iconic French restaurants - Vio-
lette and Petite Auberge - with the opening of Petite Violette, 
2948 Clairmont Road. Mayor John Ernst and Councilmem-
ber Joe Gebbia are pictured sixth and seventh from left.

Cross Keys High School marching band performed in this 
year’s annual Lynwood Park Community Day.

Play Me Again Pianos presented a public piano to Brookhaven’s Ash-
ford Park this weekend. The City marked the occasion with a ribbon cut-
ting attended by Councilman Bates Mattison (fourth from right), Parks & 
Recreation Director Brian Borden (far right), Play Me Again owners and 
residents. 

Councilmember Linley Jones (left) introduces headlining 
band the Sweet Tea Project at this year’s Cherry Blossom 
Festival. The two-day event attracted some 15,000 festi-
val-goers to Blackburn Park in March.
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Special Events
Parent’s Night Out
PRICE: $15 for one child, $10 
for each additional
DATE: Friday, July 14 
TIME: 6:30-9 p.m.
AGES: 5-12
LOCATION: Lynwood Com-
munity Center, 3360 Osborne 
Road
DETAILS: Parent’s Night Out 
lets parents drop off the kids on 
a Friday and get some time to 
themselves. Dinner as well as 
games, activities, and plen-
ty of options to keep the kids 
entertained will be provided. 
Pre-registration is required by 
the preceding Wednesday and 
pickup is promptly at 9. 

It Starts in the Parks 5K
PRICE: $30 through 7/21, $35 
on-site registration
DATE: Saturday, July 22 
TIME: Race begins at 7:30 a.m.
LOCATION: Blackburn Park, 
3493 Ashford Dunwoody Road
DETAILS: July is National 
Parks and Recreation Month, 
so what better way to celebrate 
than to get out in your parks? 
Brookhaven Parks and Recre-
ation will host its third annual 
5K to coincide with NRPA’s Na-
tional P&R Month. The course 
will begin and end at Blackburn 
Park. T-shirts and awards for 
various categories will be pre-
sented at approximately 8:30 
a.m. For information on becom-
ing a race sponsor or vendor, 
email philip.mitchell@
brookhavenga.gov

Food Truck Roundup
PRICE: Free
DATE: Wednesdays, Aug. 16-
Oct. 25
TIME: 6-9 p.m.
LOCATION: Blackburn Park, 
3493 Ashford Dunwoody Road
DETAILS: Join us on Wednes-
days at Blackburn Park when 
our weekly Food Truck Round-
up returns following a summer 
hiatus. Each night will feature 
eight to 10 food trucks and live 

entertainment. This is a fam-
ily friendly event so bring the 
kids, dogs and whoever else is 
hungry.

Dive in Movie
PRICE: Free
DATE: Friday, July 14
TIME: 8 p.m.
LOCATION: Briarwood Pool, 
2235 Briarwood Way
DETAILS: Cool off in the pool 
while enjoying “Secret Life 
of Pets” on a giant inflatable 
screen. Concessions will be 
available for purchase.

Doggy Dip Day
PRICE: $10 per dog
DATE: Sunday, Sept. 10
TIME: 1-4:30 p.m.
LOCATION: Murphey Candler 
Pool, 1551 W. Nancy Creek 
Drive
DETAILS: Let the pooches 
enjoy a splash before the pools 
are closed for the season. 
Small dogs, up to 35 pounds, 
can swim from 1 to 2:30 p.m., 
and large dogs, 35 pounds and 
up, can enjoy the pool from 3 to 
4:30 p.m.

Hot Pursuit 5K 
& Tot Trot
PRICE: $30 through 8/31; $35 
up to race day
DATE: Saturday, Sept. 9
TIME: 7:45 p.m.
LOCATION: Rear lot of 
Brookhaven MARTA station, 
3360 Peachtree Road
DETAILS: Registration is open 
for this year’s Brookhaven Hot 
Pursuit 5K. This year, event 
organizers will deviate from the 
traditional morning start time 
and will produce a nighttime 
glow run. This year’s Tot Trot 
for youngsters starts at 7:45 
p.m. and the race kicks off at 
8 p.m. This race is an official 
Peachtree Road Race qualifier 
and also supports the Brookha-
ven Police Department’s Shop 
with a Badge initiative that 
takes place each December. 
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Brookhaven Connect 
EFFORTLESS CITIZEN ENGAGEMENT 

Real-time Updates Simple Reporting Access Anywhere 

The City of Brookhaven is excited to provide residents improved access to 
issue reporting and other helpful city information. Visit the city's website or 

search for 'Brookhaven Connect' in your opp store to download today. 
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